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December 
3 Evening of Elegance 6:30pm 
5 Luncheon 12N 
6 Book Talk 7:00pm 
10 Dine Out Holiday Gift Exchange 6:00pm 
12 BOD 12:00N 
21 Newsletter Articles Due 5:00pm 
 
January 
Winter Break—no club meeting 
3 Book Talk 7:00pm 
23 BOD Meeting 1:00pm 
25 Newsletter Articles Due 5:00pm 
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The President’s Pen            President, Nancy Bierenga 
 

 
 

Dear Club Members, 
 Oh my! Can you believe Thanksgiving 2018 is history and we’re on that relentless march to 
Christmas and New Year’s Day? The year has flown by in a flurry of things to do at the club. 
 Thank you to Helen Adams and Julie Smith for taking charge of getting the club decorated for 
the holidays between the November lunch and Gingerbread. It is lovely once again! 
 November was very busy getting ready for Gingerbread, holding another fun and successful 
event, followed almost immediately by the Artisan Market. I stopped by there this noon for a short time 
and enjoyed a wide variety of very interesting and cool pieces by an assortment of people, many of 
whom I’d not met before. I picked up a couple Christmas gifts and a few pieces that will be absolutely 
perfect on my table at Evening of Elegance when I set that up tomorrow. Hannah has done a fantastic 
job re-creating that event. We will be collaborating with the Museum of Art and holding the club open 
for Festival of Trees people to add to their viewing pleasure a stop at the club to look at twelve different 
decorated tables. She has several new people participating which caused those of us who have done it in 
the past to step up our game as well. I’m really excited to see all the tables and so many new people in 
the club. Monday afternoon we will host a sorority group who will having tea with us along with a tour 
of the club. Since the tables will be set up they’ll get to enjoy that as well and they’ll be having tea in the 
parlor. Then on December 3 we will have the Evening of Elegance dinner itself. It will be fun to bring 
out some fancy clothes and enjoy the evening with my friends. Last I heard there were only about      
fifteen seats left, so if you don’t already have a reservation, get hold of Hannah soon! 
 Just a reminder, too, for those who weren’t at the November luncheon, that the December 

luncheon will be a gift from the Board of Directors and the cost will be only $5 per 
person. We’re    planning Snow on the Mountain for lunch and pies for dessert, so 
be sure to make your plans and RSVP to Karin or Julie Smith who will be calling 
you. This is also a good time to bring a friend, so give some thought to who you 
know that would enjoy our club with so many ways to get involved and so many 
nice people to work with! 

2018/2019 Board of Directors 
Nancy Bierenga, President 

Hannah Olechnowicz, President-Elect 
Pam Caris,  Vice President 

Gavonnie Williams, Imm Past President 
Paula Martin, Treasurer 

Karin Carlson, Recording Secretary 
Sharon Beck, Corresponding Secretary 

Julie Smith, Member at Large 
BOD, Activities Chair 

Nancy Bierenga, Communications Chair 
Dorothy Brink. House and Grounds Chair 

Dolores Brondyke, Parliamentarian 
  Karin Carlson, Membership Chair  

Club Calendar 
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MEMBER Care COMMITTEE                          Karin Carlson, Chair 

Member Care News and Notes 
Getting to Know You     Written by Holly Nolan 

 We are happy to introduce Pat Greene as the newest member of our club this month.  She 
heard about our club through the internet, and got involved through our book club.  Pat lives on the 
North side of town, graduated from Reeths Puffer, and went on to graduate from Michigan Tech 
University with a degree in Medical Technology.  She has worked at several local hospitals, with 
most of her career spent at Hackley Hospital.  She recently retired as a Lab Manager for Mercy 
Health. 
 Pat and her husband, Martin, have three daughters who are all married and are spread    
literally all over the world, living in Atlanta, Seattle and London!  She also has three grandchildren.  
Since Pat’s retirement, they have begun traveling the world in order to spend time with them.  In 
her spare time, Pat enjoys genealogy, gardening, reading, sewing and quilting.  She belongs to a 
quilting club as well. 
 Please welcome Pat Greene to our club! 

Yearbook addition: 

New member—Kimberly Sims 231.286.9518  tetekims2@gmail.com 

 182 W. Barney Ave., Muskegon Heights 49444 
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In Days Gone By                       Karin Carlson, Historian 

 

  

PHILANTHROPY                          Hannah Olechnowicz, Chair 
 For October through December the collection will be new children’s underwear (any size) and 
socks. Bring your purchased items to the luncheon. A cash offering will be received to purchase icing 
and candy for Gingerbread houses.  
 Looking Ahead:  
 February and March will be Hygiene products (anything personal care, male or female). April 
through June will be Baby Products of all kinds. 

1892-1893 
GFWC 

 

    Surprisingly, the newly organized Literary Society already found itself in a precarious 
position in its second year of existence. With a membership of 90, the ladies were already  
experiencing a problem with low attendance at their Friday afternoon meetings, making it 
difficult to conduct business and accomplish their goals. Yet, these determined, dedicated  
ladies persisted and took a huge leap of faith when in 1893 they affiliated with the General 
Federation of Womanõs Club, itself a nascent organization. As mentioned previously, The   
General Federation was organized in the same year as the Ladies Literary Society, but its roots 
can actually be traced back to the year 1868, a pivotal year in the life of its founder, Jane  
Cunningham Croley, and a story worth telling.            
 A professional journalist and published author, Mrs. Croley was delighted to discover 
that British novelist, Charles Dickens, would be making an appearance at the press club in 
New York City, She and fellow colleagues excitedly made plans to cover the event only to be 
denied admittance because of their gender. Fuming at the injustice, she gathered a group of 
like-minded women and organized Sorosis, the first woman’s club in the United States. Like 
dropping a pebble into a pool of water, ripples spread out, and clubs sprang up across the 
country. 
    In celebration of the 21st anniversary of Sorosis, Mrs. Croley sent out a call to women’s 
clubs throughout the country to convene in New York City to pursue the cause of federation, 
and on April 24, 1890, 63 clubs officially organized the General Federation of Womenõs Clubs by 
ratifying its constitution. 
    Built on Progressive-era ideas of ‘Municipal Housekeeping’, members extrapolated on 
the traditional roles of women as mothers and housekeepers to that of ‘Municipal Housekeep-
ers’ as active embers in their local communities and states. Donning the mantle of nurturing 
motherhood, members sought out community needs and problems and utilized their maternal 
wisdom to positively solve problems and address pressing needs. As such, the General     
Federation supported countless issues from the pure food and drug administration to public 
health care for women and children. 
    And so, in taking this leap of faith, the Ladies Literary Society soon found them         
expanding their worldview and, in the process, becoming amazing civic crusaders for decades 
to come. 
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LIFESTYLES                    Ann Caris, chair 
 

 Dine Out on November 19 was at The Hobo’s in North Muskegon. There were nine of 
us, but Pat Camp wasn’t able to come so we forgot to get a picture! 
 Our next Dine Out will be our Christmas dinner and gift exchange at The Lake House 
on December 10 at 6PM. Bring a gift of $15-20 value to exchange. 
 Contact Ann Caris if you’d like to join us or if you’d like to be added to the notification 
email list.  

Arts and Entertainment              Pat Camp, chair 

Book Talk ~Let's Get Together!!!!                       
Please feel free to join us at any meeting if you’re interested in that book,   whether or not 
you’ve had time to read the book.  
Meeting place:  The Lake House—note the new venue!!! (purchase dinner, snack, dessert, 
and/or beverage).        

Meeting Time: 7PM 
 

Book Review: The Alice Network by Kate Quinn  We gave this book a high rating of 4+ as most of us 
loved the character development, the intriguing story-line, and the true story touches. 

 

Next meeting: Dec. 6 The Christmas Wish  by Nora Roberts 
 

Schedule for 2019: 
January  3  Last Chance by Lee Child 
February 7  Celine by Peter Heller 
March 7  The Magpie Murders by Anthont Horowitz 
April 4   My Dear Hamilton by Eliza Schuyler Hamilton 
May 2   My Grandmother Asked me to tell you Sheõs Sorry by Fredrik Backman 
June 6   A Spark of  Light by Jodi Picoult 
July TBD  They May Not Mean to but They Do by Cathleen Schine 
August 1   A Tree Grows in Brooklyn by Betty Smith 
September 5   Britt Marie Was Here by Fredrik Backman 
October 3   Nine Perfect Strangers  by Liane Morarity 
November 7   A  Gentleman in Moscow by Armo Towles 
December 5   The Adults by Caroline Hulse   

 Please us the first Thursday of each month at The Lake House. You will have a good 
time with this group!!! 
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Gingerbread House Event Report 
 Thanks to the many volunteers, the 189 house-builders and their 190+ helpers, Santa, 
Mrs. Claus, and their elf, and especially Dorothy Brink and Pam Caris who chaired this year’s 
event, we netted over $2,500 for the general fund of the club. It was a super fun, very well-
organized event. Several of our guests have been back each year for 9-10 years, and some were 
here as children and are now back with their own children! 

Pancakes at Applebees Event      Deb Roest, chair 
 
Dear Greater Muskegon Woman's Club members, 
 The Applebee's breakfast fundraiser was a huge success on Oct 13. We raised approx..$1800 
for the "RAISE THE ROOF CAMPAIGN". We couldn't have done this without the help of Pam Caris 
who was in charge of all the tickets- disturbing them and colleting the money and return tickets. Pam 
was so instrumental to this project. She was also able to secure monetary donations as well. Thank you 
so very much to all the helpers including Audrey Link, Kay Ostrom, Nancy Bierenga, Rosalie Mancier, 
Pam Babbitt, Cindy Falkowski, Pat Camp, Hannah Olechnowicz  and her friend Liz, Suzanne Hayes 
AKA "Ruby", Paula Martin,  Carol Parker and Staci Cornell, Helen Alberts, and helper teens from 
First Lutheran church. It was a pleasure to work with you all. Thank you to Carol Thompson who 
made and donated all the tickets for this fundraiser. Thank you to Paula and Pam for figuring out the 
money and doing the tally work and  for Pam finishing the reports and donation cards and making all 
the accounting work add up correctly. You did a fine job. A big thank you goes out to Erik Alm at   
Applebee's for all the work he does. He organizes this Dine to Donate event for our community and 
cooks the day of the event. Kudos Erik-  remember-Please support Applebee's.  Thank you to our club 
members  who  sold and bought tickets and brought family and friends to this event.   I had a          
wonderful time doing this event and hope to be the chairperson for another Applebee's fundraiser in 
the Spring. 
Sincerely, 
Deb Roest- Applebee's Breakfast Fundraiser Chairperson  

WISH LIST 
We would like to purchase a new lighter-weight, quieter vacuum for the club. If you would 
like to donate $200 for this purchase, send a check to GMWC with “vacuum” in the memo 
line. Those of us who clean regularly would be ever so grateful! 
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Greater Muskegon Womanõs Club 

280 West Webster Avenue 

Muskegon, MI 49440 

We’re on the Web! 
www.MuskegonWomansClub.org 
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Our Mission Statement: 
To provide a community touchstone through the 

arts, education, and philanthropy 

Our Vision Statement: 
The Greater Muskegon Woman’s Club 

serves the community through: 
 

¶ Education 

¶ The Arts 

¶ Service 

¶ Community Activities 

¶ Scholarships 
 
These aspects are accomplished through a 
combination of social and philanthropic     
efforts and by providing an historic meeting 
place.  

Follow us on Facebook! 
https://www.facebook.com/
GreaterMuskegonWomansClub  

1 Eloise Selleck 
 Cindy Falkowski 
14 Sarah Andrie 

BIRTHDAYS 


